ANC 6A Transportation and Public Space Committee Meeting Minutes
Capitol Hill Towers (900 G St NE)

February 18, 2008
 
I. Meeting called to order at 7:10 pm

A. Committee members present: Lance Brown, Marlon Smoker and Omar Mahmud (Chair)

B. Committee members absent: DeLania Hardy, Diane Hoover, Sean Lovitt and Warner Sterling

C. Also in attendance were ANC 6A Commissioners Raphael Marshall and Bill Schultheiss, and Eskander Cumbay, the owner of 1900 Constitution Avenue NE.

D. Per Commissioner Marshalls’s request, Mr. Mahmud made a motion that the committee add discussion of vending machines on public space at 910 13th Street NE to the agenda under New Business.  The motion passed without objection.

E. Mr. Mahmud also made a motion that the committee address the curb cut at 1900 Constitution Avenue NE first on the agenda as a courtesy to Mr. Cumbay, the property owner.  The motion passed without objection.

II. Community Comment - None
III. Announcements

A. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee that DDOT’s Streetscape Construction Office for the H Street, Starburst and Benning Road projects will be located at 1322A H Street NE.
IV. Old Business
A. Review Outstanding Committee Action Items

i. Mr. Mahmud passed around and read a spreadsheet he prepared detailing committee-related requests the ANC has yet to receive a response to (attached).

ii. Regarding the utility meters installed on public space issue, Commissioner Schultheiss recommended we make clear we are also seeking clarification on whether the current regulations require the extremely large utility meters we have seen installed of late in locations such as 29 15th Street NE and 1319 Constitution Avenue NE.  Mr. Mahmud responded that this query will be apparent in the original letters we sent on this issue, which will be forwarded should we choose to send a letter following up on all outstanding items.
iii. Regarding our request for a Transportation Management Plan for H Street, the committee expressed heightened concern on this issue due to recent efforts by DDOT to change meter enforcement hours and given the impending streetscape construction projects.

iv. Commissioner Schultheiss informed the committee the traffic calming petitions for 12th and 13th Street NE were forwarded to DDOT later than expected.  Therefore, he recommended we remove this item since DDOT has not been given a chance to respond or take action.  The committee agreed with this recommendation.
v. Regarding illegal parking at Horace & Dickies, Commissioner Marshall reported the parking situation seems to be getting better, although some have complained that police cars are now parking on the sidewalk while patronizing the restaurant.  Mr. Mahmud recommended we should still request a response on this issue since no formal follow-up has been received.  The committee agreed with this position.
1. Along this same vain, Commissioner Schultheiss recommended we work with ANC 6C to send a letter regarding public space parking violations along the entire corridor (citing examples).  The committee agreed it would be more appropriate to take this issue up in March.
vi. Commissioner Schultheiss recommended adding our request for change to curbside parking restrictions along Florida Avenue NE (from 7th to H Street) to the list.  This request was forwarded to DDOT sometime in the Spring of 2007.  The committee was in agreement.
vii. Mr. Smoker recommended we request a pedestrian signal light at 9th Street and Maryland Avenue.  Commissioner Schultheiss recommended we send a separate letter and broaden the request to include the issue of pedestrian signals not being aimed and secured properly.
viii. Mr. Mahmud made a motion that the committee recommend the ANC send a letter to appropriate city agencies asking for follow up within 30 days on outstanding action items, excluding the traffic calming request, but including the request for follow-up on changes to Florida Avenue curbside parking restrictions.  Mr. Mahmud volunteered to draft the letter.
1. Mr. Brown seconded the motion and it passed without objection.
V. New Business

A. Illegal Fences in Public Space
i. Per Diane Hoover’s request, Mr. Mahmud asked the committee to consider requesting public space enforcement with respect to illegal fences installed in public space.  More specifically, Ms. Hoover is concerned about the fence installed at 21th and I Street NE.
ii. Mr. Brown pointed out that fences in front yards are to be no more than 42 inches in height.  The committee agreed that this fence appears to be higher than 42 inches.

iii. Committee members pointed out that the fence has been installed at this location quite a long time and that we may want to consider limiting our enforcement requests to new potential violations.  The committee agreed it would be more prudent to seek enforcement in situations where the property owner is about to install an illegal fence, as opposed to these older violations.  That way the committee will have a set standard with which to seek enforcement thus avoiding the appearance of it picking and choosing which violations to address.

iv. No motions were brought to address this issue.
B. Consideration of Application for Curb Cut and Driveway at 1900 Constitution Avenue NE

i. The committee looked over Mr. Cumbay’s curb cut application materials and pictures of the property provided by Mr. Mahmud (attached), and asked Mr. Cumbay questions about his request.
ii. Mr. Cumbay pointed out that the curb cut would allow for three to four off-street parking spaces while taking away no curbside parking spots since current restrictions allow for no curbside parking alongside his property.  In addition, a little further up the street where parking is allowed, the curbside spots have been designated Ward 7 and 6 RPP so it is quite difficult for residents to find parking.  Mr. Cumbay reports that many Ward 7 residents park here for RFK events and Metro.
iii. Commissioner Schultheiss pointed out that the surrounding neighborhood is less dense than most in our ANC (near RFK, no houses across the street, no row houses on this block, etc.) and that other similar curb cuts exist in the area.

iv. Mr. Smoker noted that the driveway and curb cut width in the plans is quite wide (fifteen feet), which is a concern for him.  He suggested Mr. Cumbay narrow this to no more than ten feet.  Mr. Cumbay agreed to make this adjustment.  In addition, Mr. Mahmud pointed out that narrowing the driveway will help prevent residents from parking on the driveway path, which is a common concern in our ANC.
v. Mr. Brown made a motion that the committee recommend the ANC support Mr. Cumbay’s application on the condition that Mr. Cumbay’s application materials be modified to reflect installation of a driveway and curb cut no more than 10 feet in width.  Mr. Brown volunteered to draft the letter.
1. Mr. Smoker seconded the motion and it passed without objection.

C. Consideration of Potential Public Space Violation at 910 13th Street NE

i. One of Commissioner Marshall’s SMD residents alerted him to nuisance activity stemming from the vending machines currently on public space in front of this property, a former liquor store that is no longer in operation.
ii. The committee discussed what could be done to determine a) if the machines are indeed on public space, b) if so, whether the machines’ owner has a valid public space permit and c) what action the committee can take.

iii. Commissioner Marshall volunteered to investigate whether a proper public space permit has been issued for these machines.  Mr. Mahmud recommended he contact the public space division and ask for help obtaining this information.  Mr. Marshall agreed to inform the committee of the results of his research.
iv. Mr. Mahmud made a motion that the committee recommend the ANC send a letter seeking public space enforcement, the content of which will depend on the results of Commissioner Marshall’s research.  Mr. Mahmud volunteered to draft the letter.
1. Mr. Brown seconded the motion and it passed without objection.
VI. Additional Community Comment - None
VII. Adjourn meeting at 8:10 pm
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